

Congratulations to our **2018 Physician and Resident of the Year!**

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2018 PHYSICIAN AND RESIDENT OF THE YEAR!

It is with great pleasure that UI Health recognizes the physicians who have been selected as the 2018 Physician and Resident of the Year.



2018 PHYSICIAN OF THE YEAR Dr. Carissa Tyo
Emergency Department

"I am humbled and uplifted by this honor. My work here at UI Health has always focused on educating doctors with both academic prowess and heart. I have been privileged to be able to expand that reach to a broader scope within the hospital and am beyond proud to watch the evolution of our system to model the same ideals. As an inner-city hospital driven to excellent care with a focus on health equity, we have as an institution pushed to attain goals I have held dear on a personal and professional level. May this spirit of addressing the whole of the patient spill over to minding the health of the providers throughout our system and may we continue caring for each other while we care for our patients."



2018 RESIDENT OF THE YEAR
Dr. Karim Khan
Internal Medicine Program

"I'm honored to have been named Resident of the Year. I've been able to grow — both as a clinician and in general as a human — thanks to the opportunities to work with socioeconomically diverse communities through the Internal Medicine Residency. I look forward to working with my fellow residents and attendings to continue to develop several community projects, ranging from work with people who are living on the streets to people coming from underserved neighborhoods."

These physicians continuously put patients first, collaborate with other departments, respect their peers, and personify the core values of our mission at UI Health.

Selection for Physician and Resident of the Year is a multi-step process. Once the nomination period ends, the submissions are reviewed and rated against criteria for the awards. After the top three nominees are identified, the candidates go to a second round of review with medical staff leadership and strategic partners before a final selection is made.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR NOMINEES!

Nominees for 2018 Physician of the Year:

Amer Ardati, MD
Baback Arshi, MD
Amit Arwindekar, MD
Michelle Barnes, MD
Edmundo Cortez, MD
Brian Dudkiewicz, MD
Yuval Eisenberg, MD
Zahraa Hajjiri, MD
Sean Koppe, MD
Anders Mellgren, MD
Johan Nordenstam, MD
Jaye Schreier, MD
Adhir Shroff, MD
Andrew Trotter, MD
John Tulley, MD

Nominees for 2018 Resident of the Year:

Lisa Blackwood, MD
Scott Borgetti, MD
Kelsey Brar, MD
Alex Davies, MD
Jason Devgun, MD
Jimmy Doumit, MD
Erin Haggerty, MD
Muhammad Husain, MD
Nandini Kalakota, MD
Karim Khan, MD
Alex Labby, MD
Shatha Murad, MD
Laura Pashkowsky, MD
Brent White, MD
Ozair Ziauddin, MD



Vascular Surgery Program Featured on 'Living Healthy Chicago'

Our Vascular Surgery Program recently was featured on WGN's "Living Healthy Chicago" program, highlighting the use of minimally invasive options to provide long-term relief to patients suffering from venous disease. To view the segment, please visit the intranet.



Patient Mobility Survey: Your Feedback Matters!

The Patient Mobility Survey is now available for all employees involved with inpatient mobility of patients. The survey takes less than 5 minutes to complete, and will be open through Sept. 17. All feedback will be used to design future processes centered around mobility.

To take the survey, visit http://bit.ly/Mobility2018 or visit the intranet.













Pediatric Clinic: Now Offering Extended Hours

Our Pediatric Outpatient Clinic is offering new evening and weekend hours:

Monday:	8 am to 5 pm
Tuesday: Wednesday: Thursday:	8 am to 8 pm 8 am to 8 pm 8 am to 8 pm
Friday:	8 am to 5 pm
Saturday:	8 am to noon

Back-to-School Vaccinations

Immunizations help kids stay healthy at school by preventing the contraction and spread of infectious diseases. Our Pediatrics team is dedicated to providing safe vaccinations to protect our children.

For more information on hours, immunizations, and vaccinations, visit **Kids.UIHealth.Care**

Now Available: New OPIO Courses

You may be asked to be part of an improvement project involving your workflow or care delivery practices.

The Organizational Process Improvement Office (OPIO) offers a three-day course titled: "How to see it, improve it, and get people to support it" to provide clinicians and staff the knowledge, skills, and tools needed to succeed. In this course you will learn the essential foundations of process improvement, change management, and team dynamics. Courses are free for UI Health personnel and are held on campus from 7:45 am to 3:30 pm each day.

Next dates:

Sept. 10-12	March 11-1
Oct. 15-17	April 8-10
Nov. 12-14	May 13-15
Jan. 14-16	June 10-12

Feb. 11-13

CME and CNE credit are available for physicians and nurses who attend.

For more information or to register, contact the OPIO at opi@uic.edu or 312.413.8974.



Congratulations to our Hand Hygiene Winners!

More than 1,200 UI Health providers were "caught in the act" for proper hand hygiene during the first three months of our recent "Foam Up" initiative. Sonia Haro, 6E Neuro ICU, and Susan Mills, 7W Organ Transplant Physical Therapy, were our hand hygiene raffle winners for June and July.

Hand hygiene is the most important intervention to protect patients and healthcare workers. Using soap and water for 15 seconds, or alcohol gel, can keep our patients safe and healthy.

Learn more at FoamUp.UIHealth.Care

Retirement Reception Honoring Dr. William Chamberlin



Dr. William Chamberlin, Chief Compliance Officer, will be retiring from UI Health on Aug. 31.

Dr. Chamberlin has a long history with Chicago healthcare.

He graduated in 1974 from the Abraham Lincoln School of Medicine here at UIC and promptly married Kathleen Campbell, with whom he has enjoyed the last 44 years.

Following postgraduate training at the Baylor College of Medicine and residency at the United States Veterans Administration Hospital, he returned to Chicago in 1979 as Director of the Medical-Surgical Critical Care Unit at Michael Reese Hospital and as an Assistant Professor of Medicine at the University of Chicago. At Michael Reese, Dr. Chamberlin

became Chief of Internal Medicine and Director of the Internal Medicine Residency Program. During his time as chief, he founded the Michael Reese Research and Education Foundation to support the substantial research efforts at the hospital.

After Michael Reese was sold, Dr. Chamberlin returned to UI Health in 1995 as Chief Medical Officer and Associate Dean of the College of Medicine, posts he held until 2012. At that time, he stepped into the role of Director of the Institute for Patient Safety before becoming Chief Compliance Officer, the role from which he is retiring.

Please join us for a celebration honoring Bill and his accomplished career.

Friday, Sept. 14 Noon to 1:30 pm Hospital Conference Room 1135

UPCOMING EVENTS/DEADLINES









8th Annual Quality & Safety Fair

Call for Posters: Showcase your initiatives at the Quality & Safety Fair on Oct. 16! Contest deadline is Oct. 2.

The Quality & Safety Fair is an opportunity to share improvement projects, research, and innovative ideas for patient care with your colleagues in the hospital, clinics, or college. For details, please visit QualityFair.UIHealth.Care

2018 Flu Shot Day is Wednesday, Oct. 3!

6:30 am to 7 pm

Hospital Conference Room 1130

The flu shot is mandatory for all UI Health staff and volunteers. Students with a clinical assignment will be eligible for free vaccinations on Wednesday, Oct. 3 only. Hospital ID and I-Card are required.

SAVE THE DATE! Leadership Development Institute (LDI)

November 1

Student Center West

FY19 LMS Training

The LMS Training Dates for FY19 are Nov. 5, 2018, through Jan. 31, 2019.